

FEBRUARY 2024

Dear Prayer Partner,

Thank you for your prayers concerning the week our Brazilian brothers evangelized in a city in Minas Gerais. I'm thrilled to announce that over 500 children, young people and adults were saved. The men have found out that there were people in Januaria praying that some one would come. I think you might call that a Macedonia Call. Several hundred from various parts of Brazil traveled to take part in the effort. Street meetings were held in many parts of the city.

A new church has been planted and I'm not sure at this point who the pastor will be. I want to thank the New Testament Baptist Church in Lubbock, Texas, Bro. Tracy Spencer pastor, for the love offering that enabled us to help in this work.

Think what we can do together! This is fruit for your account. Thanks for praying and giving.



Unworthily His Wendell Hiers

Received in January \$_____